President - Clint Gienger

HI, SUN CITY RVers

What a nice turnout for the February membership/potluck meeting. It has been awhile since I have seen the tables full enough that I was concerned that we may run out of room for members at the tables we had set up for the meal. For me, that is a nice problem to have for the club. There are always more tables if we need them. The meal as usual was great and I hope everyone enjoyed the fantastic entertainment by one of our own members, Mike Fedorchuk.

In last month's newsletter, I mentioned that both, Mark, Caravan Director, and Lanie Miller, Entertainment Coordinator, will be stepping away from those positions at the end of this year. I'm happy to announce that we have had a couple of individuals that will be sharing the Caravan Director responsibilities beginning in 2025. Jim Brown and Nick Cooper have agreed to take over these responsibilities jointly forthe club. I can't imagine that Jim's wife, Brandee and Nick's wife Chris are not going to be helping with this endeavor. Thanks to all of you for helping the club with this important position. Your board of directors is still actively searching for an individual to take over the entertainment coordinator position. If you would like to volunteer or maybe have a suggestion for someone you think might be good at this job, please talk to me or another board member. We have approved a yearly budget to secure entertainment for the year and given the show of hands at theFebruary potluck it looks like Bingo was popular and will take up at least two or three of the seven meetings we have per year. In other words, the entertainment coordinator would need to secure entertainment for only four or five nights each year. Easy peasy. I'm expecting a stampede of volunteers!!!!

Next topic. I would like to volunteer space in this monthly newsletter to the members of the RV Club. If you have been on a club trip or had another experience in the club and would like to share, please feel free to submit an article to be published. Send any articles for the newsletter to suncityrvclub2023@gmail.com by the first of any month. It would be great to hear of your experiences as a member of the club. Besides, it would be nice to hear from someone else beside us on the leadership team. Hoping some of you step forward. Be sure to check out Mark Miller's article this month and plan to attend the caravan meeting either In March or April or you might miss out on some great trips next fall or early winter.

The March schedule is: game night-March 6, Club Picnic-March 8(must have pre-registered), game night-March 19, caravan meeting-March 22 and membership/potluck meeting-March 26.

Hoping all of you have a great month. BYE, SUN CITY RVers

Vice President - Ron Scott

The Pancake breakfast will be on April 29th from 8am to 10am. We still need help setting up from 7am to 8am and help from 10am until we are done cleaning up. We will have scrambled

eggs, pancakes, sausage, and blueberries. We will supply water, coffee, and orange juice. We will have a signup sheet at the March potluck.

Caravan - Mark Miller

Hello Fellow RVers

I would like to start out by thanking the Pearl's and the Scott's for being the wagon masters of our trip to Wickenberg for the Gold Rush Day's celebration. The weather was a little brisk but we did manage to miss most of the rain and the rodeo was very entertaining. Also had a delicious potluck, thanks to all, who that made that possible.

Be sure to attend the March 22 caravan meeting. At this meeting we will begin our sign ups for the fall trips that we have planned. We will have information tables for the Verde Valley trip in November as well as the Las Vegas RV Resort trip in December. These trips are going to require each member to make their own reservation for their RV site. The RV parks have each given us deadlines for making these reservations. When you visit the tables at the caravan meeting you will be given all the informationabout the trip as well as the contact information for the RV parks.

Our last caravan meeting before the summer break is April 26. At this meeting you will be able to sign up for the River Island State Park trip in early October. You will also have the opportunity again to gather the needed information for the November and December trips.

All of these trips should be very enjoyable trips so don't miss your opportunity to attend these last 2caravan meetings! See you there!

Mark Miller

Caravan Director

Communications Director – Ron Porter

Due to circumstances beyond my control, I have informed the Club President that I need to step down as Sun City RV club communications Director. This will be my last Sun City RV Club Tire Tracks newsletter.

It has been my pleasure to work with you folks and look forward to sharing a tasty beverage around the campfire.

Thanks again,

_-

Ronald Porter

Entertainment

The entertainment for the potluck meeting this month Norm Wolf and is band the "Wolf Pac".

Welcome to our New Members

Dan Faretta
Joan Faretta
Mary Dyke
Dennis Dyke
Sam Harris
Billie Fox
Martha Huges
Thomas Huges
Linda Shelton
Marcus Hedlund
Margaret Hedlund

Club Activities

January 2024			
Board Meeting	Tuesday-26th	9:00 AM	Riverview Golf
Potluck Dinner/ Meeting	Tuesday-26th	5:30 PM	Sundial Auditorium
Caravan Meeting	Friday-22th	9:00 AM	Sundial West Hall
Game Nights	Wednesday-6th Tuesday-1`9th	5 – 9:00 PM	Bell Multipurpose
Picnic	Friday-8th	11AM-1PM	Sundial Courtyard

RV Related Classified Ads

If you have any RV related items you would like to sell, email the RV Club at suncityrvclub2023@gmail.com. Ads will run for a maximum of 3 months on a first come, first serve basis. Ads are not permitted on the club's bulletin board per RCSC rules.

Upcoming Trips

March 13-17 2024 San Diego Sweetwater Summit Regional Park Wagon Master **Jim & Brandee Brown 360-229-1928**

April 13-17-2024 Deadhorse Ranch State Park Cottonwood AZ. Wagon master **Tim & Gail Barber 360-972-0633**

September 30 to October 4 2024 River Island State Park Colorado River Wagon master **Mike & Becky Pfeiler 602-295-3713**

November 1 to 5 2024 Verde River RV Resort Camp Verde AZ Wagon Master Jay & Alba Pearl 502-571-1213

Special Announcement:If you would like to renew your RV membership, please go on line to the web site and download the application and mail it in. Applications are also available at Sun Dial RV bulletin board...
Thank you.

Please checkout our Private Facebook group.

Website: https://scazrvclub.com/

You are invited to join us for any of our meetings at the Sundial Recreation Building from October through May. Location of meetings may change for the months of November, December and January. Check the website for dates/location.

Sun City RV Club, LLC – 14801 N 103rd Ave, Sun City, AZ 85351-1906